
To Lima Residents: 
 

Strange times, to say the least. First off, thanks to everyone for your cooperation and 
help to make the election work as planned. As you know, election results won't be 

known until Monday, April 13, so that all the Absentee ballots can be accounted for. 
 

As you might imagine, these are difficult times. Rules say that elections, Annual 
Meetings, hearings must be held. There is no provision for pandemic. Town of Lima 

board has made the decision to go ahead with Town Board and annual meeting. ALL 
mandated precautions will be followed. Masks, sanitizer, gloves, and distancing. If we 

find the room has more than 10 people, you will be asked to wait outside and be called 
in to make a statement. Thank you for your cooperation. Same goes for Planning 

Commitee hearings. 
 

As for the Saturday Collection and Recycling site, the decision has been made to keep 
it open as long as we are allowed. Please remain in your vehicle until you get up to the 

compactors. I know this results in longer lines, but that’s the way it has to be for a 
while. 

 
Again THANKS!!!! We all have our opinions on the current situation that the world is 

in. Town of Lima will continue to operate, but all precautions will be in place.  
 

Chuck Born 
 
 


